
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

THE METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

MARION COUNTY, INDIANA

Regular Meeting, February 11, 2009 - 7:05 p.m.

Present:        Mr. Kite, Mr. Dzwonar, Ms. Harris, Mrs. Spann Roddy and Mr. Wright

Absent:  
None


Others: Dr. Mervilde, Mrs. Sutton, Mr. Doss, Dr. Ewing, Dr. Farrell, Dr. Hibbard, Mr. Licata, Mrs. Reynolds, Mr. Smith, Mark Renholzberger, Mike Pomerenke, Bishop Eddie Forrest, Chris Wood, Gretchen Becker, Ben Bain, Joe Primavera, Sarah Fox, Alison Smith, Bob and Patti Merrill, Chad Wallace, Kathy Rieke, Sophie Herman, Lauren Blackburn, Loretta Conner, Penny Bigelow, Val Boots, Wendy Sommers, Steve Mannheimer, Beth Imel
Presiding:
Mr. Kite, President

Mr. Kite called the Regular Meeting to order with the recitation of the pledge of allegiance led by Mr. Doss.

Approval Consent Agenda


Dr. Mervilde recommended that the Board approve the Consent Agenda including the following items:

· Approval of the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of January 28, 2009 and the January 28, 2009 Memorandum of Executive Session
· Approval of Claims Docket totaling $47,612,760.90

· The Personnel Report which includes: One Maternity Leaves (15); and One Retirement (2) and One Change in Status (4)
· Approval or Acceptance of Non-competitive Grants, Gifts and Donations – There were no non-competitive grants presented for approval.


Mr. Dzwonar moved approval of the Consent Agenda as presented.  Ms. Harris seconded.  Passed unanimously.
Recognitions

Ellen Haury – National Board Certification

Ellen recently received National Board Certification.  The process to be nationally certified is very rigorous. There are 73,481 Nationally Board Certified teachers in the United States, with only 140 in the State of Indiana. Four Washington Township teachers have gone through the process. In order to be a candidate for National Board Certification a teacher must have a Bachelors Degree, a valid Teaching License and must have taught for three years.  Once certified, the license if valid for 10 years. Teachers should be willing to invest 200 – 400 hours to prepare for and complete the process.

Steve Walker, PE Teacher at Allisonville Elementary and Chad Wallace 3rd Grade Teacher at Allisonville Elementary and Eastwood Middle School Cross Country Coach

Steve Walker and Chad Wallace operate the Running Club at Allisonville.  This is the third year with 82 students participating in the club.  The students participated in the Great North Run and will participate in another 5K in May.  The Club meets every Tuesday and Thursday.

Superintendent's Announcements 


Dr. Mervilde introduced Sarah Fox and Joe Primavera both seniors at North Central High School.  They were there on behalf of the Senior Class to invite members of the Board, Dr. Mervilde and everyone in attendance to donate blood at the 2009 Senior Blood Drive.  The drive will be held Friday, February 13, 2009 from 9:00 – 2:00 p.m. at North Central High School.

Dr. Mervilde asked the Board to contact Mrs. Sutton regarding measurements for their caps and gowns for Commencement Ceremonies that will be held in May.  


School tours for Allisonville and Spring Mill will take place on February 12, 2009.  Mr. Kite will participate in the Allisonville tour and Mrs. Spann Roddy and Ms. Harris will participate in the Spring Mill tour.


The Foundation Board has awarded Administration with $50,000 for the next four years in support of the K-12 International Baccalaureate Program.
Comments from the Public
Members of the public, Mrs. Penny Bigelow and Bishop Eddie Forrest spoke to the Board about redistricting and portable classrooms.

Action Items

1. Lobbyist Contract Recommendation – Dr. Mervilde

The Board had received detailed information regarding the recommendation to go forward with the lobbying contract prior to the meeting.  Dr. Mervilde recommended that the Board approve the lobbying contract with Joe Loftus and Barnes and Thornburg for one year.


Mr. Dzwonar moved approval of the Lobbying Contract as presented.  Ms. Harris seconded.  Mr. Wright voted no.  Passed 4-1.
2. Resolution to Approve 2008 Appropriation Transfers – Mr. Licata


Mr. Licata told the Board that this Resolution includes appropriations which are being reduced in one budget class to increase another budget class to be approved for the 2008 budget.

Ms. Harris moved approval of Resolution to Approve 2008 Appropriation Transfers as presented.  Mrs. Spann Roddy seconded.  Passed unanimously.
3. Resolution to Approve 2008 Encumbered Balances – Mr. Licata


Mr. Licata explained that this Resolution includes appropriations which have been encumbered (carried forward by contract or purchase order) from the 2008 budget year to the 2009 budget year, identified by fund and budget class as applicable.  

Mrs. Roddy moved approval of the Resolution to approve 2008 Encumbered Balances as presented.  Mr. Wright seconded.  Passed unanimously.
4. Ratification of Fuel Contract – Mr. Licata

Mr. Licata had given the Board information at a previous Board Meeting regarding an opportunity for the district to lock in diesel fuel prices.  Today he asked the Board for approval of the contract to lock the price in.  The Board had questions.  Discussion took place.

Mr. Wright moved approval of the Ratification of Fuel Contract as presented.  Mrs. Spann Roddy seconded.  Passed unanimously.

5. Maintenance Contract for Copier Machines – Mr. Licata

Mr. Licata asked the Board for approval of a copier maintenance contract for six copy machines that are located at the Community and Education Center.

Mr. Dzwonar moved approval of the Maintenance Contract for Copier Machines as presented.  Ms. Harris seconded.  Passed unanimously.
6. Approval of Amendment to Forum Credit Union Lease – Mr. Licata 


Mr. Licata explained that the District entered into a lease with the Central Indiana School Employees Credit Union in 1996.  In May 2005 the original tenant was renamed, and in September 2007 the original tenant was acquired by Forum Credit Union.  The new tenant asked that the terms of the lease be amended from a ten year lease to a two year lease that will end on April 30, 2010.

Ms. Harris moved approval of Amendment to Forum Credit Union Lease as presented.  Mr. Wright seconded.  Passed unanimously.

Information and Board Discussion Topics

1. Enrollment Management Facility Options – Mr. Smith

Mr. Smith showed a power point that included all of the options that would available to the Board when making the decision regarding enrollment management.  The Board had questions.  Discussion took place.  Mr. Smith’s Power Point can be viewed on the district’s website at 
www.msdwt.k12.in.us
Mr. Kite called for a two minute recess.

2. Achievement Gap 101 – Dr. Hibbard, Dr. Ewing and others
Board Comments/Liaison Reports

Adjournment


There being no further business, Mr. Kite adjourned the meeting at 9:42 p.m.
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